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Principal’s Message 

February 

17-21st Swimming Rm 1 A 

& B and Rm 7 

18th Friends of the School 

Meeting  

19th Opening School Mass  

26th Ash Wednesday  

 BOT Meeting 7pm-

March  

27th Teacher Only Day 

31st Touch Tournament –

Intermediate school.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tena koutou katoa. Nga mihi nui kia koutou. 

 

We have had a number of students starting at St Pius X this 

year. The photo on the right are our new entrants. The photo be-

low are students who have started in other classes. 

 

I have also included a calendar for your information to assist you 

in your planning. Please note March 27th is a teacher only day 

and the school will not be open. All staff will be offsite.  

 

First Communion/Confirmation: A notice went out with children who said they were interested in making their 

First Communion and Confirmation. If you did not receive one, please let the office know and we can send a 

hard copy home with your child, or if you want to enrol on line, please email rosemary.f.roberts@gmail.com 

and she will send you a link to enrol. The first class is March 15, so please enrol before then. 

 

 

God Bless 

Jane Rutherford 



 

 

February 
10th—Tyler—Room 3 

12th Jeffrey—Room 3 
13th—Titan—Room 4 
14th—Jake—Room 7 
15th—Miggy—Room 5 

Happy Birthday from everyone at St Pius X 

This Weeks’ Birthdays 

Affordable Music Lessons—For all ages 
For fee and enrolment information: Phone 07 838 4611   

Email: enrolment@swcsm 
Visit website: www.wcsm.ac.nz  

If you would like your child to learn piano 

or have any questions, please contact 

Lirissa Blommerde (Miss B) in Room 2 

via 

email: lirissa.penny@stpius.school.nz or 

in person. 

I am a qualified piano teacher and 

received my qualifications through the 

Royal Schools of Music. I have had a 

number of students for 6 years and have 

held many end of year recitals and 

Christmas Concerts. 

Highly regarded by all parents and 

students. 

Lessons will be after school from 

Tuesday – Friday in the school hall. If 

the hall is in use, an alternative location 

will be arranged. Must be 7 years or 

older and be willing to purchase a small 

keyboard for practises.   

Piano Lessons Available 

Friends of the School (FOTS) is a 

welcoming collaborative team of parents/

caregivers. We organise social activities 

within our school community and 

fundraising to support and improve 

school resources. 

All families are automatically members of FOTS when their 

child joins St Pius X and we value any offer of support, 

whether it be in the form of time, skills, ideas or useful 

contacts. 

We meet up twice per term to plan events. All are 

welcome to attend.   

NEXT MEETING: Tuesday 18 February @ 7:30pm   

school staff room  

Parents, PLEASE drop 
your children off in the 

church carpark. Our 
driveway is reserved for 

staff and service 
vehicles ONLY. 

mailto:lirissa.penny@stpius.school.nz

